
 

3rd February 2014 
Meeting Commences 

6:00pm  
 

President    Secretary 
Warren Phillips  Dallas Palm 
0417 479 511 0412 299 813 
president@demaj.com.au  secretary@demaj.com.au 
 

Apologies: Don Couch  

1. Correspondence Inward 

1.1  

2. Correspondence Outward 

2.1  

3. Business and action from previous meetings/Outstanding Issues 

3.1  

4. Reports 

4.1 President 

New Boundaries – I have submitted our paper to RNSWBA on time. 

TAT – The first event for the year is Pennant Hills on Monday 10th March 2014. It is important to 
remember that we need to field three teams for each event. 

Greens – Progress on this will be covered in a separate report. 

Income – Koala Sponsorship and Green Signage will be covered in separate reports. 

2014 Championships – The first event (Minor Singles) commences on Saturday 1st February 2014 in 
the morning. It was very pleasing to see 24 entrants in this event. The Ken Wighton Singles closes on 
Wednesday 29th January 2014 with not as many entrants as we had hoped for. 

Zone and State games – It was pleasing to see four teams enter the Triples this year. The Singles 
closes Saturday 1st February 2014. 

Australia Day Social Game – This event was very well supported and thanks must be given to the 
team of Rosemary Roles, Denise Hopkins, David Roles, Bob Cole and Michael Schwartz for great 
organisation on the day, well done. 

Warren Phillips 

4.2 Senior Vice President 

No report. 

David Wilson 

4.3 Vice President 

No report. 

Max Walters 

4.4 Secretary  

Registrations – at 30/1/14 we have 112 confirmed members, made up as follows: 

 Year ($480)  24 

 Quarter ($120) 36 

 Game ($10/game) 52 

mailto:president@demaj.com.au
mailto:secretary@demaj.com.au
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Registrations with RNSWBA will be completed within the next week. 

I can now proceed with planning & production of the Member’s Directory. 

Locker renewals are virtually completed, with only 1 outstanding at this time. There have been 4 
lockers surrendered of which 2 have already been allocated and paid for. All remaining requests for a 
locker will be met. I expect to have this finalised within the next week. 

Dallas Palm  

4.5 Treasurer  

Figures look strong for December due to both the new fee structure payments and the score board 
sponsorship income showing.  See the P&L Report attached for more detail.  The way the club is 
splitting the fees is done by allocating the $80 Royal/Zone component to Sports Fees and the rest of 
the Quarterly and Yearly to Green Fees.  After the helpful suggestions from some of the committee 
last meeting I have produced a ‘how to do the banking’ process, which is pinned up in the Sports 
Room and made some adjustments to the Banking slip.  After speaking to a few of the bowlers that 
do the banking they have had no issues with the banking process.  There may be one or two bar staff 
that may not yet know how to produce the $10 Green Fee receipt but most have now been shown. 

Stephen Watson 

4.6 Bowls Coordinator & Match Committee 

No report 

Michael Schwarcz 

4.7 Selectors  

Wednesday: Numbers have reduced due to Holidays and hot weather. 

Friday: Green has been full every week since the introduction of the 'Single' entries. Comments from  
a number of bowlers indicate they are appreciating the opportunity to play with some of the more 
experienced bowlers they would not normally get to play with. 

Saturday: We have endeavoured to select those players who have nominated for Pennants, to play in 
Fours games. Hopefully now that school has resumed, these numbers will increase and we can 
commence selecting complete teams based on Grades and positions. 

Kevin Tuckerman 

4.8 Competition Selection Panel 

1) Most of the potential Pennant players have started on their 48-bowl test. 

 

2) The Panel is preparing exercises to help the bowlers train for their possible position in a team. 

 

3) The following external trial matches have been arranged : 

 

a. February 22, versus Asquith – all three grades 

b. March 1, versus Castle Hill – grade 6 only 

 

4) The Panel recommends that three teams be entered in the 2014 Pennant season. It further 

recommends that WPH applies for teams in grades 4, 5, and 6. This recommendation to change 

the present grade 5 to grade 4 is based on: 

 

a. The loss of grade 3 players after last season 

b. Easier to rotate players between grades as needed. 
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c. 2 top grade players will be away for 7 weeks at the same time during the season. 

d. To fill the vacancies in the top grade would mean the promotion of four grade 5 players. 

This would not be in the best interests of the side or the promoted players. There is an 

enormous difference between grade 3 and grade 5. 

e. Better continuity  

Tony Boughton 

4.9 Schools Committee 

No report. 

 Warren Phillips 

4.10 Zone 10  

The next meeting is on the 12th Feb 2014 and is the annual general meeting. Not all the committee 
position have been filled but again W.P.H. is well supported with 5 members up for election. 

Bob Cole 

4.11 Greens  

Work on the top green is proceeding to plan. Over the last few days, the plinths have been relayed 
and some plugging has taken place. The plugs have been taken from the ditches as there is plenty of 
grass available for what is required. Two further rub ins have occurred with the most recent taking 
place on Wednesday 29 January. A further rub in may be necessary but if required it will only be a 
light application. The ditches will be prepared in the near future. At this time the plan is to have the 
green back in play by the end of February early March. Ross and Steve are monitoring the progress of 
the green on a regular basis. 

The recent rain, although we need more has helped to re-invigorate the bottom green. Brown 
patches were appearing but this was not caused by the lack of water. Due to the hot days parts of the 
green ceased growing and it became a matter of waiting for the conditions to change. WPH was not 
the only club experiencing the problem. It is well known that the green is not running as fast as some 
would like it to be and also the bowls are jumping at times. The reasons for this have been explained 
to the bowlers on a number of occasions; however it seems some like to highlight the fact on a 
regular basis. This will be addressed in due course. If the bottom green is cut close to the surface now 
and is rolled heavily, expect to see a green in very poor condition at the end of winter. It is accepted 
there is frustration at the moment but this green is going to be in play longer than normally required. 
In essence, the green keepers have done an excellent job considering the work required on the top 
green. 

The ditch witch has been used on the bank of the Western side of the top green. Hopefully, this will 
have broken up some the roots of the gum trees so growth on that side of the green is not hampered. 
Actually, growth on that side of the green has been good even without the use of the ditch witch. A 
lot of roots were removed when the surface of the old green was removed. 

The shades on the Northern side of the bottom green are to be replaced. The Board has agreed for 
this to occur. I would like to thank the Board for their support on the matter. It is very much 
appreciated. A few weeks will elapse before they are replaced. The shades can still be used but 
bowlers need to be careful when using them and making sure they are rolled back after use. 

Peter Eagle 

4.12 Coaches 

No report. 
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Michael Schwarcz 

4.13 Umpires 

No report 

Don Couch 

4.14 Welfare 

David has been posting updates in the Sports Room. 

David Roles 

4.15 Mixed Bowls  

The Australia day long weekend game was well supported having 34 bowlers 14 ladies and 20 men. A 
good time was had by all and a small return of $111.00 went to the men’s and ladies committee each. 
Our next mixed day is the Queen’s Birthday long weekend in June. 

Bob Cole 

4.16 Communications  

The side bar menu has been replaced with a fully loaded top multi-level menu in the blog. This menu 
has all options that were available on the side menu. 

Work on the whole of sport website (www.wph.bowls.com.au) is awaiting release of functionality. 
Once the functionality is available, the focus will be to move all current modules and information into 
this format. This is likely to be late this year. 

 Dallas Palm 

4.17 Sponsorship 

Our income in this area falls into a number of categories as follows: 

• Shirt Sponsorship – This remains at $8.00 per shirt ordered as is paid by Richard hickey. 

• Score Card Sponsorship – This was split between Richard Hickey and Bill Austin. Bill Austin 
has now withdrawn his sponsorship and we need to verify if Richard is continuing or not as we need 
to order new cards quite soon. 

• Green Scoreboard Signage – I sent you all a copy of the current situation last week. Steve 
will update this at our meeting. Richard Hickey has cancelled his support for 3 signs and Bill Austin 
has also cancelled his sponsorship. Some others may have also withdrawn their support. Once the 
available signs are clarified we will approach local businesses for sponsorship. 

• Koala Raffle Prize – Bill Austin has committed to provide this again this year. 

• Koala Carnival Sponsorship – We still do not have a sponsor for this event. We have 
approached Hardware & General and Bendigo Bank but both have declined. We have spoken to ARV 
and Albert & Meyer and are awaiting their response. We have created a generic proposal to be sent 
to other potential Sponsors if we get rejects from the companies mentioned above. 

 Warren Phillips 

4.18 Corporate  

Beecroft Rugby Club has booked a session from 2.00 pm to 4.00 pm on Sunday 6th April 2014. They 
are expecting between 60-100 people to attend. They are using this as a fund raiser for their club. We 

have asked for final numbers two weeks prior to the date along with payment for those playing 
bowls. We will need a few helpers on the day as this is quite a large number of people.Warren Phillips 

http://www.wph.bowls.com.au/
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5. General Business 

5.1 Members’ Directory -  

5.2  

6. Next Meeting  

The next meeting is scheduled for 3rd March 2014, commencing at 6:00pm.  
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